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The Local School With The Big Heart 
We are an inspiring learning community with high expectations, where all feel safe and happy and everybody 

has the opportunity to unlock and realise their potential 
 
Letter from The William Hogarth Governors 

 

Dear Parents, 

This Governor newsletter is a summary of our work over the past few months and is intended to keep you informed of 
what the Governing Body has been doing. 

Our most recent meeting took place on the 8th of May, and we welcomed Rebecca Fitzgerald as our newest Governor, 
ensuring the Governing Board now has a full complement of members.  We also said goodbye to our former Chair of 
Governors, Debra Kane, who has worked tirelessly for the school for the past seven years. We shared our huge thanks 
with Debra and wished her well for her future endeavours.  

At the meeting, Ms Stockley provided a very promising analysis of the children’s achievements at school, especially how 
well prepared the Year 6 children were for their SATS this week. We hope this preparation pays dividends and the 
children get the results they deserve. The Governors were also really impressed to hear more about the wide array of 
extra-curricular activities and trips that are available to the children at William Hogarth School. These experiences add 
such a valuable element to the children’s education. 

The school leadership has a robust system of monitoring and evaluating the work of the school. As part of our role as 
Governors, we check different aspects throughout the year.  

We were impressed by the school’s Attendance as targets set by the government are high and the school is doing the 
best it can to support children and their families in achieving these. The safeguarding of pupils continues to be a 
strength of the school. The lead governor visited the school at the end of April to monitor school processes and 
compliance and found everything was in order and that the record keeping procedures were a strength. 

As with many schools across the country, financial pressures continue to put a strain on the leadership and 
management at the school. A huge amount of work is going on behind the scenes to address these financial challenges. 
Despite this, Governors were impressed by the efforts of Ms Stockley and her team to still ensure an impressive 
educational offering is available to the parents and pupils. This is testament to the dedicated staff that we are fortunate 
enough to have at William Hogarth. 

Lastly, and to end of a very positive note, we are happy to report that budget has been secured from the Local Authority 
for a full refurbishment of the playground and work has already started as you may have seen. We look forward to 
seeing the students play with the new equipment.  

We hope you and your children have a wonderful summer term, and we look forward to updating you further at the end 
of the academic year. 

All the best, 

The William Hogarth Governors 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Message from Ms Stockley 
 
Dear Families, 
 
This week, children in Year 6 completed the national SATs assessments – the challenging end of Key Stage 2 tests.  As 
always, the SATs were robust, requiring the children to work carefully, diligently and analytically in order to 
demonstrate all of their incredible learning from the past four years.  I am sure you will have seen numerous posts on X 
and in the papers, critical of the construction of both the Reading paper and second maths paper.  In spite of this, I was 
unsurprised and very proud of the way our Year 6 pupils rose to the challenge, getting their heads down to the task at 
hand – an absolute testament to their strength of character, sense of purpose and determination to do themselves and 
their teachers proud.  I know you will join me in commending them. 
 
I hope that many of you are delighted with the results of phase 1 of the Playground regeneration.  Although it feels like 
‘baby-steps’, it marks a great first step towards helping us achieve our ultimate goals. The children are really enjoying 
the more open environment in the back playground and even such small steps feel transformational – it has already 
created some real buzz and momentum around the school.  So that we continue to build momentum, Alice (FOWHS 
Chair) and I met towards the end of last week, and placed an order for ‘loose parts’ to support the children’s technical 
and imaginative play in the outside.  The site team are going to refresh a dedicated storage space for the resources and 
we are excited to roll this out to the children as soon as possible.  I also held a contractor meeting this week to begin the 
process of tendering the Local Authority foundational works.  Huge thanks to everyone involved in making our dreams a 
reality. 
 
As ever, next week looks to be another busy one for staff, pupils and families!  The whole school are taking part in the 
‘Walk To School Week’ initiative – do have a look at the wonderful posters the children created if you haven’t already 
had a chance.  We also have the athlete visit to look forward to, plus numeracy day on Wednesday, as well as a Bingo 
event on Thursday after school, hosted by the FOWHS. 
 
Wishing you all a lovely weekend. 
 
Miss Stockley and Team. 
 

 
 
 

Bushcraft Residential Trip Y4 & Y5  
 

This is just a reminder that the deadline to secure your child's place for the Bushcraft Residential Trip is on 
Friday 31st May 2024. 

 
 

The Early Years Team – Donations of Resources 

The Early Years Team are looking to re-vamp their mud kitchen and they would really appreciate any donations of 
resources to support them in creating this area for the children. If you are able to donate any of the items below, please 
bring them to the school office. Thank you so much for your continued support! 

Cooking utensils Old microwave/toaster Dried wheat conkers 
Cake tins/cases Funnels Bunting shells 
Wooden spoons Plastic jars Spatulas Jugs 
Whisks Cinnamon sticks Plastic 

bottles/containers 
Dried lemons & 
oranges 

Potato masher Mixing bowls Silicon cupcake cases Pots and pans 
Sieves Baking scales   

 

 

Messages and updates 



2024 DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JUNE 

Monday 3rd – INSET DAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

Tuesday 4th – Y1 Transport Museum Trip 

Wednesday 5th - Y5 & Y6 Orange Tree Shakespeare 
Workshop 

Friday 7th – Nursery cake sale at 3.30pm 

Monday 10th - Year 3/4 Dodgeball competition 

Tuesday 11th – Online safety talk – KS2. Parents are invited 
to attend at 3pm – 3.30pm. 

Thursday 13th - A.I.M High Writing Day for Year 3 and 4 – 
invitation only 

Friday 14th  

Mufti Day for the Summer Fair – Donations of children’s 
clothes and toys for the second hand stall  

Year 5/6 tennis festival 

Friday 21st - Mufti Day for the Summer Fair – Donations for 
the tombola, both children and adults. 

Tuesday 25th – Y1 & Y2 Kew Gardens Trip 

Thursday 27th – Spanish workshop – Years 2-6 

Saturday 29th – Summer Fair! 11am – 3pm 

JULY 

Friday 5th - Year 6 transition festival  

Wednesday 24th – END OF TERM – School closes at 1.30pm 

MAY 

Tuesday 21st - Celebration of Learning Event - Parents 
invited at 2:30pm 

Wednesday 22nd – Inspirational Athlete visit – Pierre 
Harry-Fontaine! 

Thursday 23rd – Family Bingo Event at 4.30pm – 6pm 

Monday 27th – Friday 31st – HALF TERM BREAK 



 

 

 

Stars of the week - WB 13.05.24           Happy 

To all our stars: It is lovely to see your happy faces light up the school. 

Class Star(s) of the 
week Description 

Mondrian Alba  

Every day, Alba comes into school with a smile on her face, which she keeps throughout the 
day! Alba works amazingly with her table partners; she is patient, fair, and firm with them. 
It is her kindness that spreads joy and happiness in year 1, and I am so grateful for how lovely 
Alba’s influence does wonders for her peers! 

Matisse Arla 
Arla is a kind and caring young lady, who brings sunshine into the classroom with her warm 
smile.  She always tries hard to look at the positive side of things and encourages others to 
do so as well. Arla is a superstar who brightens everyone's day. 

Picasso Vlad 

There are so many reasons why Vlad is a star. He is happy, funny, hard working and 
determined. This week Vlad has been setting himself high challenges in his learning. He 

talks to the class so eloquently and cares so much for the other children.  He is a deserving 
star of the week! 

Blake Alex 
Alex has almost a permanent smile on his face. He very often spreads joy around the whole 
classroom, whether this is by telling us an interesting fact or cracking one of his signature 
jokes. I have also been impressed with how he has applied himself to his learning and 
improved his attitude to his work. 

Shonibare Nihal  

Nihal is always so positive. She has been working hard to embrace a can-do attitude when 
it comes to school work.Beyond her own achievements, Nihal has also been a beacon of 
support and encouragement to others. She goes out of her way to make sure everyone 
feels included and valued .  

 

Riley 
Alba  

Every day, Alba comes into school with a smile on her face, which she keeps throughout the 
day! Alba works amazingly with her table partners; she is patient, fair, and firm with them. 
It is her kindness that spreads joy and happiness in year 1, and I am so grateful for how lovely 
Alba’s influence does wonders for her peers! 

 

CLASS WEEKLY 
ATTENDANCE 

WEEKLY 
NUMBER OF 

LATES 
RECEPTION 
ROTHKO 

98.3% 0 

1  MONDRIAN 98.1% 12 
2  MATISSE 91.4% 6 
3  PICASSO 92% 8 
4  BLAKE 97.5% 2 
5  SHONIBARE 95.4% 0 
6  RILEY 100% 0 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Monday 13 May to Friday 17th May 2024 



This week in Mondrian: 

Year 1 have been looking at the external and internal features of different fruits 
and vegetables. They thought about what types of plants have bulbs and which 
have seeds.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Writing for Pleasure, Year 1 have been looking at instruction writing. This week 
the children enjoyed making jam sandwiches that followed the instructions they 
had written in groups. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Upper Key Stage 2 River Thames Boat Trip 

On Friday 3rd May, Years 4, 5 and 6 went on a geography fieldwork trip to the River Thames. The 
children completed some work on dry land at Chiswick Pier, which included reading ordnance survey 
maps; learning how to and using 6-figure grid references; recognising the geographical changes to the 
landscape around the River Thames in the last 100 years; and how long the River Thames is depending on if it 
is low or high tide.   

Next, the children boarded the Golden Salamander and got to learn more about the River Thames and 
experience it from the water. One child said that they, 'felt nervous as they had never been on a boat before', 
and another said 'it was spectacular'.  

On the boat the children continued their map work by spotting and naming bridges as well as finding 
landmarks along the water's edge. Lots of bird spotting took place with the children seeing cormorants, grey 
herons, Canada geese, mute swans and mallards. The children also found out the importance of the year 
1858: the year known as 'The Great Stink', when the River Thames was so polluted that an act in Parliament 
was passed to clean up the River and to stop industries putting chemicals, rubbish, hot water and human and 
animal waste into it.  

A trip out onto the deck to see some fellow water enthusiasts brought our amazing fieldwork trip to a close.  

The children had a fantastic day and were so engaged and enthusiastic. A real credit to the school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Lunch menu for week beginning 20th May 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in cooking club, 
children made a pizza pot pie. 

Dolce Senso Baking Academy 
have shared the recipe so you 

can give it a try at home. 



WRAP AROUND CARE  

WHS Breakfast Club 

 Breakfast club will be run by the William Hogarth Team 
Monday – Friday 8am – 8.45am 

 Sessions should be booked via ParentPay (half-termly in 
advance) 

 Sessions will cost £4 per pupil  
 Children can be dropped to the school office from 8am 

 
Club Sporters After School Club 

 ASC Full session - 3.30pm – 6pm - £12 
 ASC Half session - 4.30pm – 6pm - £5 
 Sports activities will take place between 3.30pm – 4.30pm 

and 4.30pm – 5.30pm (timetable to be provided) 
 Bookings must be made online directly with the company 

via www.clubsporters.co.uk  

Children will have the opportunity to explore after school care 
where they can relax, read, eat, play or even finish any work they 
were planning on completing at home and the option to attend a 
sports activity during the wrap around care session. 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PianoFunClub – Please contact PianoFunClub if 
you would like to book your child a place for 
piano or guitar lessons.  This is currently available 
from Year 1 to Year 6.                                        
Contact: www.pianofunclub.co.uk / 
admin@pianofunclub.co.uk / Tel: 07575 530 304 

Rocksteady Music School – Please contact 
Rocksteady if you would to book your child a 
place. This is available from Reception class 
to Year 6. 

Contact: 0330 113 0330 or sign up via 
rocksteadymusicschool.com  

 



Additional Information 
 
Childhood Immunisation – Hounslow Public Health Team 
 

 

 

Head lice can be incredibly frustrating to deal 
with especially if it reoccurs. Nitty Gritty is an 
award winning company and they have kindly 
given us 20% off ALL PRODUCTS!  

Please take some time to look at their website: 
https://www.nittygritty.co.uk/   
The information they provide is incredibly useful 
and informative. The website explains the 3 stage 
life cycle and top tips on how to check, treat and 
prevent head lice and much more.  
 

The 20% discount code to use is:  

WHSCHOOL 

Hounslow Public Health Team have created; Hounslow Vaccination High - the school that ‘beat the bugs’, a fun and 
friendly animation that explains in simple terms, why it is important for children to get immunised. The animation 
introduces the topic of herd immunity to share the importance of high overall uptake of vaccination to prevent 
infections spreading and explains the science behind vaccinations and their role in preventing diseases. 

The video is designed to be accessible and educational, making it a valuable tool for both teachers and parents to 
understand the importance of immunisation. 

You can watch Hounslow Vaccination High School by copying the following link in your web 
browser: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=bftSs7cIFK4 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Local Children’s Centres 



 



 





 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER TERM 2024 

Term starts for pupils: Monday 15th April 

Term ends for pupils: Wednesday 24th July at 1.30pm 

Half term:  Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May 

INSET DAY:  Monday 3rd June 2024 

May Day Bank Holiday: Monday 6th May 2024 

INSET DAYS: 2023 - 2024 

School is closed to pupils for staff training: Monday 4th September 2023                                            
Tuesday 5th September 2023                             
Friday 24th November 2023                         
Monday 8th January 2024                            
Monday 3rd June 2024 

William Hogarth School Term Dates 2023 - 2024 

SPRING TERM 2024 

Term starts for pupils: Tuesday 9th January 2024 

Term ends for pupils: Thursday 28th March 2024  

Half term:  Monday 12th February – Friday 16th February 2024 

INSET DAY:  Monday 8th January 2024 

Easter holiday – Friday 29 March to Friday 12 April 2024 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


